



# BARNETBY-LE-WOLD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk: Mrs Julie Reed

The Jays, 3 Kings Croft, Ealand, Scunthorpe. North Lincs DN17 4GA

Tel: 07788 789403 email [clerk@barnetby-le-woldpc.org.uk](mailto:clerk@barnetby-le-woldpc.org.uk)

Minutes of the Monthly **Parish Meeting** of Barnetby-Le-Wold held on **Monday 16<sup>th</sup> June 2014** in St Barnabas Church Hall at 7:30

**Present:** Cllr J Speyer (Chair), Cllrs. D Wells, H Munn, M Monks, K Beacroft, M Wilson, T. Lawson MBE, V Bowness, C Leggett, Cllr P Britcliffe for part of the meeting

**In attendance:** Clerk Mrs Julie Reed, 6 members of the public and 3 ward councillors N Sherwood, R Waltham and C Sherwood

**Public Participation: None**

- 1. Apologies for absence:** Cllr P Asquith and T Lawson MBE
- 2. Declarations of Interest:** Cllr Wells all matters NLC related PPI and PI item Agenda 9c,d,e.
- 3. Approval of Minutes of 19<sup>th</sup> May AGM- Carried** with the following amendment  
**Approval of Minutes of Full Parish 19<sup>th</sup> May – Proposed DW seconded MW carried** it was raised later in the meeting that the declaration for Cllr Speyer was incorrect this is now noted.
- 4. No public Participation to matters on the agenda.**
- 5. Chair's report:** In the absence of Cllr Asquith a note was read out thanking the Cllrs who attended the litter-picking and to Cllr Monks for organising the event.
- 6. Clerk's report-** The clerk updated on various actions taken this month
- 7. Ward Councillor's reports:**

**Cllr R Waltham**

Was pleased to attend the litter-pick and thanked the Council for its efforts in cleaning up the village and noted that a cigarette bin is needed and will request one. Grass cutting is now back on track and the intention is to design a new service for future years which allow more locally acquired services. There is a plan to introduce community wardens who will be able to attend to car-parking, litter, graffiti, fly tipping and dog fouling enforcement.

Potholes are continually being reported in and on a recent village inspection some minor flaws have also been noted. Flood alleviation scheme is still being hampered by legal issues which will take some time to clear. There has been a meeting arranged for Cllr Wilson, Cllr

Lawson MBE and the Clerk to attend with all parties to look at Skeggar Beck 18<sup>th</sup> July 2pm. There are some bus stops with missing timetables which have now been reported in.

#### **Cllr C Sherwood**

Advised that £75k has been allocated by NLC for defibrillators and following discussion it was agreed to place one at the Doctor's Surgery the maintenance will be managed by the emergency team at NLC

Cllr Bowness advised that effluent from Melton Ross was travelling down into Skeggar Beck Cllr Beacroft advised that gravel on Prospect Hill is washed into the road by heavy rain and causes a safety hazard, also under the railway bridge flooded recently.

Cllr Monks advised that heavy rain also causes a problem at the mini roundabout with gravel deposits. Additionally there are heavy builder's rubble bags left on the verge of King's Road.

**Cllr Britcliffe** joined the meeting and advised no declarations

#### **8. Planning Application PA2014/0598 Village Hall extension Cllr Wells declared and interest and left the room. Motion to SUPPORT carried unanimously**

**Planning Application PA2013/0597 Motion to SUPPORT carried unanimously**

#### **9. Correspondence**

- a.) Roy Hindmarsh school safety zone - noted
- b.) ERNLLCA – Finance seminar – noted motion carried that clerk does not need to attend as we have very robust financial procedures. **Carried**
- c.) ERNLLCA- Newsletter - noted
- d.) ERNLLCA – Member agreement Motion to sign agreement **Carried**
- e.) Melissa Cann – Request to advertise on website **Refused**
- f.) Brigg – New Mayors – noted
- g.) European Election Results – **Resolved to publish on noticeboard**
- h.) Ann Johnson – Proposed that the clerk meet with the youth club staff to see if we can assist
- i.) Donald Kitching Village Hall - noted
- j.) Martin Phillips – Noted
- k.) Halyner DeBoer - Noted
- l.) Humber Emergency Planning - Noted
- m.) NAT report - Noted
- n.) Brigg Town Council 3bs already circulated at last parish meeting – accepted that the matter is now closed and finished with.

#### **10. Accounts for payment - £859.53 total as per list provided proposed accept and pay Cllr Bowness and seconded by M Wilson Carried**

#### **11. Delegate Reports/Correspondence**

- a.) Village Hall –Cllr V Bowness cladding on the building much improves the appearance, he has noticed a rugby ball lodged in the ducting for the new heating system, motion proposed to write and request removal of ball and to cover the cage with mesh was **Carried**. Also there are 2 large potholes in the car park, Resolved the Clerk will look into whether the tarmac company we are using for the Recreation Field Development is willing to assist.
- b.) ERNLLCA – Newsletter see item9c

- c.) NATS – Report see item 9m also Sheducate poster to be advertised in the notice board
- d.) Airport – Cllr M Wilson attended the last meeting and reported that there is likely to be a hotel built and a new rescue hangar is being built. Lincolnshire bombers will be coming in for the Bank Holiday weekend
- e.) Singleton Birch – Cllr V Bowness reports that the quarry in Cheshire has closed.
- f.) Cemetery – Clerk nothing to report

- 12. Village Notice-boards** – Clerk to acquire costing for steel powder coated x 3
- 13. Remembrance Day** – Proposed that it starts at The Railway Inn by Cllr Wells and seconded by Cllr Speyer Motion **Carried**
- 14. Dog fouling** – proposed that we purchase art stencils for the floor of the alleyway Motion **Carried**
- 15. Queens Road wall and safety fencing** Defer to next meeting
- 16. Footpaths street lighting and highways** – **Cllr Beacroft** requested no cycling signs at each end of the alley. Cllr Britcliffe requests and additional streetlight as reported in the book
- 17. Agenda Items next month** – Cllr Wells Remembrance Sunday.
- 18. To consider the exclusion of the public and press in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 s1(2) due to the confidential nature of the items to be discussed**

The council was presented with an advertisement for an event from fabswingers.com and resolved to pass to licensing to undertake any further investigations and actions should there be a need to do so.

**There being no other business meeting was duly closed at 8:45**